

Lesson 5

A Restaurant



Pre-reading activities

Answer the following questions before you read.

1. When was the last time that you went to a restaurant?
2. What did you order?

You can go to a restaurant to eat breakfast, lunch, or dinner and even a snack when you want. Restaurants **serve** food to you and to other people who go and eat at them. First, you look at a **menu** that lists all of the foods and drinks that you can **order** from the restaurant. Then you tell the **waiter** or **waitress** what you want to eat and drink. A “waiter” is the word you use for a man and a “waitress” is the word you use for a woman. Those are the people who **take** your **order** and **bring** you your food.

Restaurants cook the food you order. **Some** restaurants have **lots of** foods and some have some foods like only salads or soups, hot dogs or **desserts**. Some restaurants are open part of the day and only serve food at some times of the day. **Other** restaurants are open all day and serve food all the time. The waiter or waitress brings your food to the table you are sitting at. You eat the food. After you eat the food, you need to **pay** for the food. The waiter or waitress gives you a **bill** that tells you how much **money** you **need** to pay for the food. You also need to leave a **tip**. A tip is some **extra** money you give for good help, good food, and good **service**.



Exercises

A. Answer the following questions.

1. What can you do in a restaurant?
2. Are all the restaurants the same?
3. Who is a waiter?
4. What is a tip?
5. What is in the menu?

B. Read the following sentences. Check (✓) whether they are true (T) or false (F).

	T	F
1. A “waiter” is a man.		
2. A “waitress” is a woman.		
3. All restaurants are open all day.		
4. A tip is extra money you give for good help, good food, and good service.		
5. After you eat the food, you don’t need to pay for the food.		



C. Multiple-Choice Questions (Put an X in front of the correct answer.)

1. The first thing you do in a restaurant is to
 - a. order food
 - b. call the waiter
 - c. look at the menu
 - d. pay the bill
2. The people who take your order and bring you your food are called.....
 - a. chiefs
 - b. waiters
 - c. waitresses
 - d. waiters and waitresses
3. You can go to a restaurant to eat
 - a. breakfast
 - b. lunch
 - c. dinner
 - d. breakfast, lunch, dinner, and snack
4. Some restaurants are open and serve food all the time.
 - a. on Sundays
 - b. on Fridays
 - c. at nights
 - d. all day
5. After you eat the food, you need to
 - a. pay for the food.
 - b. say hello.
 - c. say thank you.
 - d. order food.

**D. Fill the blanks with the correct words.**

bill, pay, money, lots of, extra, some, tip, service, desserts, need, other

Restaurants cook the food you order. restaurants have foods and some have some foods like only salads or soups, hot dogs or Some restaurants are open part of the day and only serve food at some times of the day. restaurants are open all day and serve food all the time. The waiter or waitress brings your food to the table you are sitting at. You eat the food. After you eat the food, you need to for the food. The waiter or waitress gives you a that tells you how much you to pay for the food. You also need to leave a A tip is some money you give for good help, good food, and good

E. Matching. Draw a line from the word to the correct definition.

- | | |
|------------|--|
| 1. Dessert | a. more |
| 2. Waiter | b. a list showing how much you have to pay |
| 3. Tip | c. extra money you give to a waiter |
| 4. Bill | d. something you eat at the end of your meal |
| 5. Extra | e. someone who serves food |

Lesson 6

A Cinderella Story



Pre-reading activities

Answer the following questions before you read.

1. Have you ever seen the Cinderella cartoon?
2. Did you like it when you were a child?

Many of you have **heard** a Cinderella story, but what you may not know is that there are over a **hundred** different ways to tell the Cinderella story. **Each** of these stories is written by a different **author**. An author is someone who writes a story.

Let's look at one **version** of this story. When writers write about the same thing but tell the story in a different way... that is called their "version" of the story. The story of Cinderella has many different versions.

The version that most people know is the **oldest** one written in 1697 by Charles Perrault from France. This is the version where the birds help **sew** Cinderella's dress and the **mice** turn into **carriage** men and help Cinderella go to the **ball** in the **pumpkin** that turns into a carriage. In this version, many of the **animals** are Cinderella's friends. They help her meet the **Prince**, who Cinderella **marries**, and together they live **happily** ever after.



Exercises

A. Answer the following questions.

1. What is the oldest version of Cinderella story?
2. Who wrote it?
3. When was it written?
4. Who sew Cinderella's dress?
5. Which animal turned into carriage?

B. Read the following sentences. Check (✓) whether they are true (T) or false (F).

	T	F
1. A pumpkin turns into a carriage.		
2. Charles Perrault from England.		
3. Cinderella doesn't marry the Prince.		
4. All animals are Cinderella's friends.		
5. The story of Cinderella has many different versions.		